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Class Reunion News
A

Christin Stevenson, Chelsea Minnich, new AHS principal
Shawn Jackson and Julia Grimsley

established by the late John and Roene Klusch has given
the AHS Foundation the opportunity to support some
remarkable graduating seniors.

Like the other scholarships in the Foundation’s
family of funds, the Klusch awards began with a one-
time gift, so it was indeed a milestone for us when we
were able to create renewable awards that help
students meet their financial needs throughout their four
years of college for a total of $10,000.00 each.

2010 marks the second year we are able to
award three Klusch scholarships. This year’s recipients
are Julia Grimsley, daughter of Debbie Miller Grimsley
‘83, Chelsea Minnich, daughter of Greg and Terri Tennis
Jones ’81 and David Minnich ‘79, and Christin
Stevenson, daughter of Lisa and George Stevenson.

Julia is planning to major in Zoology and be a part
of the basketball program at Ohio Wesleyan University.
Her goal is to work in the field of wildlife rescue or animal
caretaking.

Chelsea will major in Human Development and
Family Services at The Ohio State University with the

eventual goal of teaching elementary school.
Christin will study pre-pharmacy at the University

of Findlay, following up with a PhD in pharmacy.
We wish them the very best of luck in this new,

challenging aspect of their lives.

The Class of 1937 celebrated their 73rd reunion
during Carnation week with the theme “Remember When.”
Each member was asked to share a memory of their school
days, which included many laughs, as well as memories.
Class reunion chairman for many years, Ralph Hunt was
remembered, as the class planned the 74th and 75th

reunions. It was decided to continue to hold them the day
before the Carnation parade each year. Committee
members included Francis Peters, Evelyn Elliot, Tillie
Ramser and Ruth Holibaugh.

The AHS Class of 1952 held their 58th reunion in
August 2010 with a mixer at Pancho’s on Friday and dinner
at the Alliance Women’s Club on Saturday. Classmates
from seven states returned to rekindle friendships and
remember their high school days. The class will hold a
60th reunion in 2012 with the same committee, headed by

Jackie Abblett Edwards. The class is holding quarterly
luncheons on the second Thursday with the next luncheon
at 11:30 am on October 14 at Brandon’s Iron Steakhouse.

The AHS Class of 1958 celebrated their 70th

birthday party in July with a weekend of activities. The
festivities started on Thursday with dinner and conversation
at Don Pancho’s restaurant. Friday decorating at the
Alliance Elks included lunch. The ‘Mixer’ Friday evening
was at the Elks pavilion with Frank Scaia ’58 entertaining
approximately 200 classmates and friends. Saturday
included golf at Tannenhauf and lunch at Heggy’s. Saturday
evening the Birthday celebration was at the Elks with a
buffet dinner and dancing to the music provided again by
Frank Scaia. Tables were decorated by pots of geraniums
and wrapped gifts which were later presented as prizes.
Special guests were Class Patron Norman Macleod and
his wife, Jean. A brunch was held at Don Pancho’s on
Sunday to conclude the “Birthday weekend.” Thank you
to Carol Edwards Stanley and her committee for all their
work planning this event.

A Loss in the AHS Family
Instrumental music teacher and friend Alexander
Nash passed away April 23, 2010. Mr. Nash taught for
35 years in the Alliance school system, retiring in 1979.

Since its inception ten years ago, the endowment



In September, 1948 Jim Klan moved into the
Riverside Elementary School district. What follows are his
reminiscences of the school and the times that, hopefully,
will bring back memories for each of us, from our own era
in grade school. Enjoy!

I transferred to Riverside at the start of my fourth
grade year. We moved from North Union Ave. (North
Lincoln district) to our little farm on Gaskill while I was still
in the third grade.

I met so many good people in grade school who
have become my lifelong friends. My first class at Riverside
was about half fourth graders and half fifth. Ms. Zeigler
was the teacher. I use Ms. because I don’t know if she was
married or not. She was a lot of fun and a good teacher.

A real sad thought when I look at some of those
grade school pictures, two students never returned to school
after the fourth grade. They
were taken by polio shortly
after the picture was taken:
Linda Barnard and Benny
Stern. I remember Linda as
being one of the smarter kids
in the class. She also played
the violin, quite well for a
fourth grader. I remember
Benny, mostly talking
baseball. The Cleveland
Indians had just won the
World Series and Benny
convinced me that Larry
Doby was our favorite player. Did I say the Indians won the
World Series? Wow, that was a long time ago.

Our parents sure had to be burdened with a great
worry every summer during polio season. During the summer
we were not supposed to get over exerted, get sweaty, swim
in the river, or swim anywhere at certain times. Of course
you cannot hold back a bunch of healthy, fun loving boys.
Heck, we never paid much attention to that stuff. Two of
the special favorites of all the kids at Riverside were Mr.
Sadler, the custodian, and Miss Inky, the full time school
nurse (I think I have spelled the names correctly!). Mr. Sadler
used to play John Phillip Sousa marches as we went to
recess. Those records were played on Mr. Sadler’s old hand
crank type record player. The kids, especially the younger
ones, would be marching to the sound of the music.

The guys in the north end always had a standard
joke, even after we had grown to adulthood, whenever
anyone would get cut or injured, no matter how minor,
“Hmmm, that looks bad. You better go down and see Miss
Inky.”

Reflections on Riverside Elementary School
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During my fifth grade year we started out with a
teacher Miss Lower, but she became ill during the year and
was replaced by Mrs. O’Donnell. She was the wife of the
high school band director (Vance O’Donnell). I spent a lot
of time while in Miss Lower’s class sitting all alone in the
hall. I occupied that seat for about six full weeks, I think.
The only kid I remember who was assigned this special seat
was my friend Butch Nile. No wonder me and Butch are
such good friends. The hall seating was how teachers
‘controlled’ over active boys in those days.

When Mrs. O’Donnell took over the class, she
brought me back into the classroom. This was somewhat
based on my promise not to clown around too much.  She
was one of my favorite teachers.

I usually walked to school with Ron and Bob
Morgan. The boy holding the dog in one of our class pictures

is Bob Morgan. Bob’s dog,
Lady, followed us to school.
We figured the teacher would
just send us to take the dog
home and not count us as late.
But it was picture day, and our
class was scheduled early in
the morning, so Lady stayed
and got in our fifth grade class
picture.

Recess! The best part
of the day! I remember
choosing up sides to play
softball. It wasn’t so bad when

the older boys like Ron Morgan and Herb Trainer were
picked before me. But Joyce Tulle was always picked before
me. I must admit, she deserved it. Sports for girls were not
around much. Joyce was a good basketball player too. She
would have been material for an athletic scholarship in this
day and age. Joyce has passed on, but I remember kidding
her about those days at recess at one of our class reunions.

During the sixth grade, Mr. Lutz was my teacher, at
least part of the time. He was also principal and shared
teaching duties. I think he was also principal at North Lincoln,
maybe both schools at once.

I can’t remember the woman teacher who shared
our class, but I do remember her punishing Ken Woodall
and June Funk for talking too much. They had to sit together
at the same desk for the rest of the afternoon. That was the
worst thing that could happen to a sixth grade boy. I never
saw two faces so red, for so long.

I met so many good friends at Riverside. It was a
sad day when Riverside School closed, and was later torn
down. Riverside School, Earley’s Hill, Stanley Pool…  These

(Continued on Next Page)
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Alliance High School Reunions:  2010 & 2011

If you have additional information on a Class Reunion please email us: ahsalum@acs.spracc.org.  For updates, check
www.alliancecityschools.com, move the cursor to Schools tab. Click on Alliance High School tab. Click on Alumni tab

(Continued on Page 7)

45th reunion will be held in 2015.
The Alliance High School

Class of 1975 enjoyed a weekend of
festivities to celebrate their 35th class
reunion. On Friday, August 13,
2010 classmates gathered at Chives on
Union Ave. for a ‘Mixer,’ and on
Saturday at the Alliance Elks for a
formal dinner dance. Seventy seven
attended the dinner, with music provided
by the band, Modern Roots.
Classmates voted to celebrate again for
their 40th reunion in 2015.

The North End-Next
Generation gathered on September
18th at the North Benton home of Tim
& Maria Noling Stropki ‘84 for their
second annual reunion of Riverside,
North Lincoln and Bolton Elementary
school students.

Graduates Revisited
In May we received an inquiry

from Nairobi, Kenya, for information
about the Class of 1933.

Margaret Gerino Ward ’33
lives in Olympia, Washington. In
conversation with her son, William, she
indicated that “there couldn’t be any of
her classmates left.” William was in
Kenya on a business trip, and in a quiet
moment, he somehow knew to call
Sandy Good ’58 of the AHS Foundation
Board. He was getting confusing
information about Margaret’s days at
Alliance High School and took the time
and trouble to check in and try to get

some facts. Sandy assured him that
there are several members of the class
of 1933 ‘still around,’ and shared some
names to reassure Margaret.

Over the years, Margaret had
lost touch with AHS, and we with her,
but her memories stay with her and she
enjoys reliving her school day
escapades with her son. Sandy got
Margaret’s current address and mailed
a 1933 Red & Blue Chronicle with her
senior picture and recent AHS
Foundation newsletters. Upon returning
from Kenya, William was headed to visit
his mother. Mother and son enjoyed
looking through the Chronicle and
reading the newsletters while sharing
and reliving her treasured memories of
high school in Alliance. It truly is a
“small world.”
1929-1939
Thank you to the family of Donald
Leroy Bowker ’29-Ja (06-18-1909 to
01-05-1991) for donating his 1929 ‘Red
and Blue Chronicle.’
Arthur ‘Pat’ Engelberg ’33
participated in this year’s Senior
Olympics. At age 95, Pat won seven
gold medals. He admits that in most
events, no one else in his age bracket
showed for the competition. Pat has
been a volunteer tutor for more that 30
years. Students at Northwood
Elementary School in North Canton
wrote a book about his life, “From A to
Z.” Pat and his wife Frances live at St
Joseph’s Care Center in Louisville.

Riverside Elementary (Cont.)
were great places for a kid to grow up.

Jim Klan
Riverside ‘51
Alliance High School ‘57

Editor’s note: Riverside School was built
in 1915, with only six classrooms. In the
early 1950’s we have a note that
kindergarten classes were not held
there. We do not have a date when class
use stopped, or when the building was
demolished. Can you help with this
information?

Class Reunion News (Cont.)
The AHS Class of 1970

celebrated their 40th reunion on August
20 & 21, 2010. Approximately 100
attended the ‘mixer’ at the Elks pavilion
Friday evening. Saturday night
classmates and guests attended a casual
dinner and dance at the Alliance
Country Club. George Golden, class
president, emceed the event. Sherry
Mexted Smith, from Queensland,
Australia, attended her senior year as
an exchange student and Rose Smith
Gadson from Okinawa, Japan, came
the furthest. A class reunion picture was
taken and all classmates attending
received a booklet with information on
fellow classmates. Everyone was
encouraged to keep their address
information up-to-date through the AHS
Foundation and the class email
(ahs1970reunion@gmail.com). The

1945 First Tuesday of every month Luncheon at Anthony’s Don Reber  330-936-6344

1949 Third Wednesday of each Luncheon at Brandon’s Iron Mary Lou Holland Wilson
Quarter  April, July,
October, January  11:30 am

2005 Saturday, November 27, 2010 8:00 pm Don Pancho’s

1966 Sept 23 and 24, 2011 Planning in progress Leigh Mainwaring
mainleigh@gmail.com

Year Date Location Contact Info

A
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Recipients of AHS Foundation Scholarships and
Scholarships Administered Through the AHS

Foundation - Class of 2010
Scholarship Amount Recipients
AHS Foundation-Renewable $24,000 Morgan Brown

Christopher Reed
Gabrielle Russell
Samantha Valentine

AHS Foundation-Non renewable $  7,500 Cassandra Dalton
Courtney Martin
Cassandra Flatt
Alexander Oesch
Neil Tournoux

John & Roene Klusch-Renewable $30,000 Julia Grimsley
Chelsea Minnich
Christin Stevenson

Byron & Isabel Anderson Saffell $  2,000 Benjamin Holbrook
R. G. Hamrick $  1,500 Cierra Johnson
Eugene L. Haidet $  1,000 Tyler Bugara
David R. Mainwaring $  1,000 Samantha Valentine
Mel Knowlton $  4,000 Julia Grimsley

Chelsea Minnich
Alexander Oesch
Ellen Safkow

Dorothea & Owen McCoy $  1,000 Chelsea Minnich
Beverly Robertson Yeagley $     900 Kendra Schwarz
F. Kermit & Helen Donaldson $     750 Megan Burless
Joanna Pietrocola $  1,000 Carly Gansel

Christin Stevenson
Edwin & Ruth Gibson $  2,000 Julia Grimsley

Chelsea Minnich
Rockhill PTO $     400 Neil Tournoux
Margaret Dunn Peach $     750 Gabrielle Russell
Brett Streza $     500 Evan Siefke
Jim Lear $     200 Ashley Bandy

Beware a false website!!!
The AHS Foundation was

made aware of a false claim as an
Alliance Alumni website earlier this
year. It attempted to solicit $20.00
for a lifetime membership, before the
price went up to $20.00 per year. It
somehow managed to get posted to
the Alliance City School’s website.
The webmaster was listed as Randy.

We have had the School
website remove the connection to
this erroneous website. Please
contact us through the address and
phone numbers provided in this
newsletter. ‘Editor’

Ben Holbrook and Joe Zelasko '51

Cierra Johnson

Christin Stevenson, Nick Pietrocola '54 and Carly Gansel

Clifford Peach '58, Gabrielle Russell
and Mary Ann Peach

Chelsea Minnich, Ed Gibson '60
and Julia GrimsleyA



-5-

Second Annual Brett Streza Memorial Golf Outing
On Saturday May 8th 93 golfers gathered to raise money for the

Brett Streza Memorial Scholarship fund. The weather was chilly, wet
and windy but that didn’t stop people from coming out and supporting
the scholarship. This year the golf outing raised nearly $4,000 for the
fund, after raising about $1,500 last year (1st year). The outing, a 4 person
scramble was won by the team consisting of Brian Murray, Stephanie
Murray, Skip Murray and Linda Murray. There were other skill prizes
awarded and the golfers also enjoyed food, drinks and door prizes.

The scholarship was established to support an AHS graduate
who participated in sports, achieved in the classroom and demonstrated
the potential to overcome the challenges of continuing education beyond
high school. This year the scholarship was awarded for the first time
and the recipient was Evan Siefke. Evan was a part of the golf and
swimming teams and Key Club and SADD for four years. He participated
in Student Senate, show choir, AHS musical productions, and track for

The quality of this picture does not do justice to the students of the class of 2010 who are gathered on the auditorium stage after senior

recognition day last May. AHS seniors were recipients of nearly $154,000.00 in local scholarship awards and most of them are pictured here.

Evan Siefke ‘10 and Ted Madison ’87

AHS Distinguished Alumni
Alliance High School Distinguished

Alumni will be inducted on October 4, 2010,
during ceremonies in the AHS auditorium. The
committee has selected seven AHS alumni to
be added to the 85 Alliance High School
graduates who have been honored previously
for their outstanding contributions to society on
a local, state, national or international level. 2010
honorees are: William B Bowman ’48, Carol
Babb Brooks ’61, Dr. William Jones ’63, Dr.
Joellan Beckett Edwards ’69, Hammett Lilly
’69, Donald Asher ’74 and Mark Fedor ’89.

Look for more details about these
recipients in our next newsletter.

AHS Athletic Hall of Fame
On Saturday, October 9, 2010, four

new members join the Alliance High School
Athletic Hall of Fame, James ‘Sonny’ Brabson
’67, Ryan Hartzell ’99, Frank Rabuzzi ’38 and
Dr. Donald Carter, team physician.

Brabson ’67 was a basketball and
track standout at AHS, Hartzell played baseball
and pitched for Ashland University for four
years, Rabuzzi was also a baseball player who
pitched in the Major Leagues with the Boston
Red Sox, Pittsburgh Pirates and Chicago Cubs.
Dr. Carter, originally from Planefield, New
Jersey, was the football team physician for 33
years.A

three years. Evan plans to
attend Ashland University
as an Education major.

The Streza family
is proud to award a student
with this scholarship in
Memory of Brett ‘82.
Brett, a former football and
track standout at AHS,
went on to graduate from
Ohio University. He served
in the United States Air
Force and after getting out
of the Air Force, was a
special agent in the FBI.

A

A
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Top Ten Percent Academic Team at Alliance High School

Reprinted with permission of The Alliance Review

(front row) Chelsea Minnich, Cassandra Flatt, Kendra Schwarz, Courtney Webster, Julia
Grimsley and Cassandra Dalton: (middle row) Megan Burless, Seth Schendel, guest speaker

Patrick Heddleston, Amanda Fitzgerald and Christin Stevenson; (back row) Jacob Toussant,
Neil Tournoux, Gabrielle Russell, Carly Gansel, Benjamin Holbrook and Chris Reed.

Alliance High School’s ‘Top 10 %’
of the Class of 2010 were awarded
Academic letters at the annual Academic
Recognition dinner last May.

Alliance High School ‘82 and
Mount Union College graduate Patrick
Heddleston was the featured speaker.
Patrick spent the day at AHS participating
in individual classroom discussions and as
speaker at the annual Awards assembly,
along with his presentation at the dinner.

Currently Mr. Heddleston is the
Vice President of Business Affairs at
Mount Union College. He chided the
students, “Don’t be afraid to make
mistakes, you will. Your goal should be to
learn from these mis-steps and grow in
knowledge and experience.”

In the form of a popular late night
television show, Heddleston suggested a
list of the ‘Top 10 things a new college
student should know:’

•  Megan Burless, daughter of Tom Burless and Marty
   CashBurless
•  Cassandra Dalton, daughter of Jodi Dalton
•  Amanda Fitzgerald, daughter of Scott and Donna Fitzgerald
•  Cassandra Flatt, daughter of Ray and Trudy Flatt
•  Carly Gansel, daughter of Sally Cansel and the late Stephen
   Gansel ‘77
•  Julia Grimsley, daughter of Debbie Miller Grimsley ‘83
•  Benjamin Holbrook, son of Jeff ’82 and Kim Pierson
   Holbrook ‘82
•  Chelsea Minnich, daughter of Greg and Terri Tennis Jones
   ’81 and David Minnich ‘79 A

The academic achievements of each student were recognized as each was presented a certificate and a Varsity
letter. The parents of the students were introduced, along with the student’s ‘honored educator,’ chosen by the student as
someone who has been most instrumental in the realization of their academic success. Each of the top ten percent
received a $200 cash award from the AHS Foundation.

The Academic Recognition Committee was established in 1987 and is self-supporting.
The Committee’s goals are:

•  Motivation of students to perceive academic excellence as a worthwhile goal
•  Establishment of a means of honoring students for academic excellence
•  Search for ongoing support to fund programs that generate a climate of acceptance of academic excellence
   among students, their parents, the community, and educators.

The Top 10 % of the Alliance High School Class of 2010 includes:

•  Christopher Reed, son of Brett and Lisa Sines Reed ‘84
•  Gabrielle Russell, daughter of Brian and Mary Presutti &
   Steven and Christine Miller
•  Seth Schendel, son of Ed and Lucy Schendel
•  Kendra Schwarz, daughter of Doug and Kyle Schwarz
•  Christin Stevenson, daughter of George and Lisa Stevenson
•  Neil Tournoux, son of Dion and Sherry Dalesandro
   Tournoux ‘80
•  Jacob Toussant, son of Juanita Nieves Toussant ’91 and
   Marty Toussant
•  Courtney Webster, daughter of John ‘82 and Donna Locke
   Webster ‘82

1    If you do not know what your major should be, don’t worry, it
will change three times before you graduate.

2    Get to know your advisors and seek their advice.
3    Get involved in college life and activities.
4    Use your time wisely. Treat your studies like a job.
5    Get to know your professors.

6    Consider studying abroad for a semester.
7     Do an internship.
8     Live on a budget.
9     Exercise
10  Complement the people you meet and deal

with around campus.
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Varsity Scholars Select Honored Educators
Each of the 2010 AHS Varsity Scholars is asked to select an educator who
has made a positive impact in their life. The ‘honored educator’ is invited
to attend the academic recognition dinner along with the student and their
parents. Each ‘honored educator’ is presented a certificate of appreciation
by the varsity scholar. Did any of these educators help you through your
school years?

Brian Boone, AHS Physics teacher
Selected by Jacob Toussant

Elizabeth Burgansky, AHS Spanish teacher
Selected by Christin Stevenson

James Christine, AHS English teacher
Selected by Gabrielle Russell

Emily Davis, Alliance Middle School Language Arts teacher
Selected by Carly Gansel and Neil Tournoux

Robert Duncan, South Lincoln Elementary Third Grade Science teacher
Selected by Chris Reed

Al Eibel, AHS Biology teacher
Selected by Cassandra Flatt

Donna Elliot, Parkway Elementary Language Arts teacher
Selected by Chelsea Minnich

Shaun Fontaine, AHS Band Director
Selected by Amanda Fitzgerald and Megan Burless

Robert Francis, AHS Photography teacher
Selected by Courtney Webster

John Malsch, AHS History and Perspectives teacher
Selected by Cassandra Dalton

Richard Morris, AHS Mathematics and Pre Calculus teacher
Selected by Julia Grimsley

Missy Ruggles, Rockhill Elementary Third Grade teacher
Selected by Seth Schendel

Chris Shively, AHS History teacher
Selected by Ben Holbrook

Tony Sokol, Alliance Middle School Guidance counselor
Selected by Kendra Schwarz

Graduates Revisited (Cont.)
Dorothy Streit Donaldson ’33 met
her ‘husband to be,’ Alan Donaldson
’33, in eleventh grade English class at
AHS.
Oscar Reihl ’34 of Wheaton, Illinois
passed away in 2006. He was a music
teacher in the Wheaton public schools
for 29 years. Oscar received his
bachelors degree in Music Education
from Mt. Union and his Master’s in
Music from Northwestern. He is
survived by his sister, Alice Heaslip
’40 of Alliance.
Lloyd Earl Smith ’35 would like to
read about the history of Parkway and
State Street schools. Lloyd’s wife
Evelyn was a teacher at Parkway and
South Freedom for 30 years. Lloyd
shared that he was a Lt. on safety patrol
in elementary and High School and
received an extra full credit on his
graduation.
Jean Trautwein Dearth ’37 enjoys
reading the newsletter (…brought back
many memories).
Betty Hatton Shields ’39 has lived
in a retirement facility in Colorado for
five years. Two of her three children
and their families live nearby. She will
celebrate 65th wedding anniversary with
Cliff in 2010.
1940-1949
Joe Leo ’40 is a retired Lt Col USAF.
He served 26 years in the Air Force.
Joe is still in good health and would like
to hear how his classmates are doing.
Kenneth K Webb ’41 died May 8,
2010 in Boston. He was a US Army
veteran of World War II. Kenneth was
buried June 9th at Arlington National
Cemetery with full Military Honors. The
family requests that memorials be made
to the Alliance High School Foundation
Scholarship Fund.
Madge Barker Weigel ’43 is a retired
Art teacher living in Alliance.
Julia Temple Dawson ’43 wrote that
her father, Ben H Temple, taught
Chemistry at AHS for about 38 years.
Mr. Temple is fondly remembered as
“Broadway Ben” of the Fall Varieties
of the 1940’s.

Warren & Margaret Bagley
Chapman ‘43/’43 celebrated their
67th wedding anniversary, August 22,
2010.
Walter Wollam ’44-Ja sent his
“Thanks to Dan Gard for the fine article
about Rockhill School.” Mr Wollam
related that he was the second Principal
at Rockhill and enjoyed the reminder
of the beginnings of the school and the
early teachers.
Gloria Koch Matteson ’44-Ja lives
in California. She keeps busy with
senior citizen and church activities.
Gloria has a sixteen pound Siamese cat.

A

Warren & Margaret Bagley
Chapman
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Graduates Revisited (Cont.)
Virgil Bench ’45-Ja retired as an
airline pilot after 32 years. He now lives
in Arizona.
Grace Stuckey Brinker ’47 has had
to stop making her Eye Care mission
to El Salvador. Grace’s husband Bill is
an Ophthalmologist. Annually, over
many years they, along with Jean
Graham Babcock ’47, have traveled
to Central and South America to provide
eye care for the local population. Grace
had learned to adapt artificial eyes to
fit people who had lost an eye due to
measles, accidents, war, etc.
Robert Swallow ’47-Ja was married
to Donna Yaggi Swallow ’47 for 58
years before she passed on in October
2007. They had four sons and a
daughter.
Ethel Buzogany Francis ’48 has
been married to John for 59 years. In
addition to raising three children she was
a Girl Scout leader for 16 years and
acted as Lexington playground
supervisor for 17 years. Ethel and John
are retired and have traveled all 50
states, mostly camping.
Loretta Thomas Jones ’49 sends
‘Thanks’ for last year’s reunion, “It was
great!”
Bob ‘Doc’ Sheehan ’49 is enjoying
finding classmates and old friends on
Facebook.
Richard Campeau ’49 mailed a
special donation, a 1948 Chronicle to
add to the Foundation’s collection.
Thank you!
1950-1959
Thank you to Louise & Richard D
Brown ’50 of North Benton, for their
donation of a 1946 and 1947 Chronicle.
Peggy Williams Castina ’51 retired
from the AHS cafeteria in 1995. She
still volunteers with the Red Cross and
on several boards around town. Peggy
is a member of the Carnation Sew
Happy Quilt Guild.
Doris Quattrochi Pipus ’51 donated
her 1951 Chronicle to the Foundation.
Thank you.
Gene & Betty Dawson Reda ‘51/
’55 enjoyed reading the Winter 2010
issue of the newsletter, especially the

‘Alumni Revisited.’
Maxine Krites Haddox ’52 sent her
thanks for the listing in the last
newsletter about Essential Tremor
awareness. She points out that Robbi
Gould, Chicago Bears placekicker, is
supporting the Essential Tremor
awareness and research effort. Check
out: www.thegouldentouch.org
Harold Ellsworth ’53 is USAF
Retired, living in North Carolina.
Ed Karper ’53 lives in San Diego. He
invites classmates traveling in his area
to look him up and he will “show them
a night on the town.”
Eileen Endinger Mathews ’53 lives
in Indiana. She would enjoy hearing
from classmates and friends:
ge_mathews@yahoo.com
Linda Webb Kandel ’54 is a retired
teacher living in Louisville, Ohio.
Joy Colley Silverhart ’54 retired in
1989 after nearly 32 years as an
educator. She is currently a Trustee and
volunteer for the Canton Symphony
Orchestra. Joy has three step-children
and six grandchildren.
Carl Dietz ’55, after five years as a
widower, remarried a fantastic woman
on January 20, 2010. Her name is Jo.
Joan Cracknell Trautman ’56
donated six Chronicles from around
1950. Thank you for the gift, we will
share them with AHS graduates if they
are in need.
Howard Brick ’58 is a retired
electrical engineer. Howard lives in
Arizona.
Joyce Black Heverly ’57 and Pete
have been married 54 years, 27 of them
in Tucson. Pete retired from the fire
department and came home to Ohio 25
years ago. They have a daughter and
three sons.
Anna Natale DeMaria ’58 is retired,
living in Pacifica, California.
Charles Hinga ’59 has been married
to Joanne for 49 years. They have two
sons, six grandchildren and one great
grandchild. Charles is a government
retiree who likes to hunt. He is
Treasurer of the Marriotsville Muzzle
Loaders.
Beverly Swisher Santucci ’59 has

moved to Las Vegas to be near her two
daughters and three grandsons.
Keith Brill ’59 received the 2010
Founders Award during the Carnation
Festival. The award is presented to a
citizen who has excelled in community
involvement and support.
1960-1969
Roger Zucchero ’60 retired from
IBEW in 1987 and the Sarasota County
School Board in 2006. He enjoys fishing
and riding his Harley motorcycle. Roger
would love to hear from classmates and
friends. Email him at:
zookiez@yahoo.com
Mary Phillips Arnett ’60 continues
to teach violin in the Dayton area. She
also gets involved with many volunteer
activities.
Angelo & Angela Calderone
Tortora ‘60/’53 moved to Las Vegas
in 1992. Angela enjoys bowling and
Bingo and she travels, a lot, to visit
family and friends. They have eight
grandchildren.
Marie Yukich Frick ’60 is a retired
English teacher and school librarian.
Donations to the AHS Foundation are
her way of “paying it forward” for the
scholarships and all the support from
the AHS and community that she
received to further her education at
Kent State, many years ago. Marie is
forever grateful!
Brian Ashbaugh ’62 is an attorney in
Pittsburgh practicing Construction Law.
Drewsilla Bryant Riggins ’65 is still
working. She has one child and two
grandsons.
Tommy R Bossert ’64 is retired in
Florida, ‘living the good life.’
Rob Ross ’65 noted that his mother,
Eva Mae Ross Bodo was the Rockhill
School nurse from 1955 to 1986.
James R ‘Duck’ Dore ’66 has been
married to Sarah for 35 years. They
have two grown sons. ‘Duck’ is retired
from Goodyear and pursuing a second
career as a golf professional.
Bruce Davis ’68 included a memorial
for Martha McNichol, his fourth and
fifth grade teacher at North Lincoln.
He wrote “Mrs McNichol was a
fantastic teacher who inspired me.”



Donations
Norma & Dick Hoffman (Fac)
Margaret Gerino Ward ’33
Jean Trautwein Dearth ’37
Betty Hatton Shields ’39
Mary Ellen Johns Coffin ’39
Charles H Sell ’40
Jean Elton Lee ’41
Donna Jean Ickes Becker ’41
Glen Goris ’41-Ja
Rev Earl Kelbaugh ’42
Lee Shinn ’43
Carolyn & Calvin Berlin ’45/43
Richard & Rosalyn Cironi Berry ’45/46
Ward “Bud” Tuttle ’46
Mildred Drakulich Gwynne ’46
Joanne & Frederic Corey ’46/47
Carol & Joseph Peters ’46/47
Dr Bruce Vogeli ’47
George Pantages ’47
Laverne & Robert Lantz ’47/47
Mary Jane & Gordon Rinehart ’47-Ja/

(Fac)
Marilyn & Keith Harrison              ’47-Ja/47
Sara McCallum Wilson ’48
Roger Burnell ’49
William English ’49
Sue & Charles Eynon ’49
Leo Kotte ’50
Margie Hein Higgason ’50
Thomas Jefferson Hillyer ’50
Donald Rado ’50
Norma Jean Hoover ’51
Regis Valentine ’51

(through September 7, 2010)
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Delores “Madge” Barker Weigel ’51
Patricia Baird Ross ’52
Edwin Yost ’52
Murlene Reed Marttala ’52
Eileen Endinger Mathews ’53
Sylvia Zelasko Fumi ’53
Beverly McGirr Esch ’53
Dale L Beltz ’53
Carol & Joseph Zelasko ‘53/51
Lo Ann Hoffman Donley ’54
Lora Shank ’55
Jerry Fullmer ’55
Judith & Robert Shefelton ’55/52
Allen “Sam” Minto ’56
Elanor Surten Kaul ’57
Janice Stevenson Rebel ’57
Robert Shanks ’57
Mildred Stoffer Spanger ’57
Ann & David Swarts ’57/57
Anna Natale Demaria ’58
Howard Brick ’58
Barbara & Chuck Reda ’58/58
Dr George McCoy ’59
Carol & Ronald Kimes ’59/58
Louis Myers ’60
Judith Boyd Unis ’60
Judy & Walter Zingg ’60/59
George M McBride ’61
Patricia Warren Ostberg ’61
Valerie Vanaman ’61
Brian W Ashbaugh ’62
Roger Valentine ’63
Judy Robbins Clapsaddle ’63

Judy & Terry Swearingen ’63/62
Cindy & Dave Cade ’63/63
Nancy Schaffer Walfish ’64
Mark S Fraraccio ’64
Francis “Frank” Fording ’64
David A Augusta ’64
Charlene Neyer Griffin ’64
Kathleen Moncrief Elias ’64
Linda Akins Lahmers ’65
Robert E Ross ’65
James R Dore ’66
David & Sue Rennels ’66
David W Edwards ’67
Cheryl Stauffenger Deheer ’68
Lynette & Forrest Riddle ’69/64
Edward J Holmes ’70
Randall Hunt ’71
Craig Sheehan ’71
Joan Schneider Runion ’71
Alan & Karen Johnson Twaddle ’71/73
Kirk McGowan ’73
Donald LeMaster ’73
Kirk McGowan ’73
John “Jack” Madison ’73
Dawn & John Stauffenger ’73/52
Karen & Grant Cully ’73/73
Scott Mergenthaler ’74
Edward “Ted” Wiese ’77
Joel Ailes ’79
Robert Henke ’81
Jeffery Chenevey ’85
Phillip Fultz ‘96
Chantelle Taylor ’09

´

A

Cathy loves Carrollton, especially at
‘Fair Time.’ She is looking forward to
seeing all her classmates at the class
reunion in August, 2010.
Scott Zurakowski ’90 is an attorney
with Krugliak, Wilkins, Griffiths &
Dougherty. Scott lives in Canton.
Phillip Fultz ’96 is a Software
Manager living in Massachusetts. Phil
will be helping to organize the 1996
‘fifteenth’ class reunion in the summer
of 2011. pfultz@gmail.com
2000-2009
William Rogers ’03 graduated from
the NASCAR Technical Institute

Please notify Foundation of any
address changes

E-Mail:   ahsalum@acs.sparcc.org
Mail:       P.O. Box 3123, Alliance, OH

44601-7123
Phone:     330-821-2100

1970-1979
Vicki Barret Herbert ’70 has three
sons spread across the country in Long
Beach, California, Virginia Beach,
Virginia and Louisville, Ohio.
Joyce Regoli Salamon ’71 retired
from the Plain Local schools in 2005.
She loves to quilt, camp, read, flower
garden and ride bikes.
Kirk McGowan ’73 is still working
for Lockheed Martin, on the F-135
program, in Texas. He still enjoys the
work, and wishes us better weather by
the time his note arrived in the spring.
Kirk suggests that the AHS Foundation
‘go on line’ for donations and dues.
Mark Locke ’75 was named Citizen
of the Year during the 2010 Carnation
Week celebration. Mark is currently
serving on the School Board, the United
Way, Red Cross, Alliance Development
Foundation, Water & Wastewater

Advisory, Alliance Planning and Rotary
boards.
Donny Kommel ’77 was named 2010
Carnation Festival grand parade
marshal posthumously.
1980-1989
Jeffrey Chenevey ’85 is a partner in
the Cleveland office of Accenture, a
global management consulting,
technology services and outsourcing
company. Jeff is married and has four
sons.
Matthew Packey ’85 has been named
Chief Financial Office and VP of
Administration at Queens University in
Charlotte, NC. Matt and his wife Karen
have two children, Lindsay and James.
1990-1999
Cathy Legg Moyers ’90 is married
to Jim. They are living in Carrollton
with their three children, Kirsten-6,
Phobe-4 and Jamie Lynn-6 months.

(Continued on Page 12)
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Memorial Donations (through September 7, 2010)

From: In Memory of: From: In Memory of:

Meridith Frick Brett Streza ’81
George & Annie Lambos Al Nash ‘Fac
Albert Rainaldi Brett Streza ’81
Linda L Wonner Brett Streza ’81
Brookside Country Club Al Nash ‘Fac
Eric & Michelle Yukich Brett Streza ’81
Bridget Linsmaier Al Nash ‘Fac
Dave, Mary & Lindsay Milhoan Al Nash ‘Fac
Laura DeForest Al Nash ‘Fac
Edgar C Reihl Oscar Reihl ’34
Janet Chelberg John F Chelberg, Jr ’35
Beta Sigma Phi Sorority Joanna Pietrocola ’48
Paul Hutchens Al Nash ‘Fac
Anne & Gary Hoovler Bill Carli ’65
Susan & Dawna Pyle Jean Myers Pyle ’41
Dorothy Streit Donaldson 33 Alan W Donaldson ’33
Lloyd Earl Smith 35 Robert J Smith ’39
Charlotte Madsen Mastroianni 38 Joe Mastroianni ’46-Ja
Mrs Eugene Haidet 38 Eugene L Haidet ’38
Fern Donaldson Wilson 38-Ja Elvin J Wilson ’35
Dorothy Albrich Brunie 39 Robert W Brunie ’34 and

     All Classmates
Eileen Roose Sturgeon 39 Elsie Roose Boyd ’44-Ja
Bernice Chesney Colopy 40 Jack Colopy ’39
Joe Leo 40 John Leo ’43
Joan McFee Canfield 40 Donald Canfield ’40 & Pat

     McFee Walsh ’42
Joyce Wilson 40 Bert Wilson Jr ’40
Ellen Mary Bedford Kump 41 Pauline Dickey Reed ’41
Helen Masterson Williams 41 Frank Williams ’41
Virginia Birch King 41-Ja Deceased Classmates ’41
Stephen I Bell, Jr 42 Betty H Cross Bell ’42
Evelyn Yaros Prokopchuk 42-Ja Lena Azzocchi Artino
Arthur Leland Stuckey 43 Arlene Stuckey Gempler ’44
Julia & Rev Jack Dawson 43/43 Ben H Temple ‘Fac
Becky Miller Armstrong 44 Karen Jane Armstrong ’66
Richard Freuler 44 Jim Groat ’45
Beatrice Stuckey Henry 44 Fred & Irene Stuckey & Lee

     C Henry
Walter Wollam 44-Ja Majel Wollam ’43-Ja
Edward Campeau 45 Neva Nevison Campeau ’47
Lillian Bissett Catlett 45 Rachel Krause
Don Reber 45 Helen Zink Reber ’49
Kenneth Shinn 45-Ja Eleanor Garman ’45-Ja
Shirley Crum Carberry 45-Ja Milton Carberry
Virgil Bench 45-Ja Donald Walker ’45-Ja
Marjorie Ruggles 46 Harry Ruggles ’46
Rosalyn McGirr Brown 46 Leonore McGirr
Frank X Lauterbur 46 Mary Berea Lauterbur ’46 &

        David Mainwaring ’39
Doris & Richard Livengood Mark Richard Livengood
        46-Ja/44
Raymond Kloos 47 Jean Kloos Russell ’51
Walter Haidet 47 Laverne Haidet ’35 &

        Eugene Haidet ’38

Grace Stuckey Brinker 47 Fred Stuckey, ‘Fac
Betty Ruth Rinker Putland 47 Carl G Rinker ’45
Robert Swallow 47-Ja Donna Yaggi Swallow ’47
Pauline Breckner Ellett 48 Bud Breckner ’51 & Nancy

        Rutledge ’48
Shirley Flickinger McMinn 48-Ja Claribel Armstrong Polinori

        ’48-Ja & Robert Scott
        McMinn ’45-Ja

Eleanor Stratton Lutes 48-Ja Hilda Spall ’27
David E Owens 49 John Van Abel ’49, Jack

        Swinnerton ’49 & Bill
        Cracknell ’49

Robert “Doc” Sheehan 49 Jack Swinnerton ’49
Ed Shultz 49 Rev Bob Kelley ’49
Rolland W “Mick” Amos 50 Deceased Classmates
Rolland W “Mick” Amos 50 Alliance and AHS
Betty & Robert Beck 50/47 Mary Smith Myers
Audrey & Robert Stine 50/50 James Theaker ’54
Richard “Pete” Russell 51 Ken Hawkins ’40, Lou Davia

        ’51, Bill Thompson ’51,
        Dwaine Bichsel ’51,
        John Borton ’51,
        All My Class

Barbara Cracknell Laubert 51 Bill Cracknell ’49
Jerry Thompson 52 Paul Thompson ’40 &

        Virginia Thompson
        Stanley ’38

Robert & Shirley Turk Kline 52/52 Dorothy Turk Bean ’43-Ja
Louis & Annette Lehman Beltrami Louis Lehman ’50
        52/53
Imogene Simmons Williams 53 Patricia Prince King ’53
Edward M Karper 53 Marilyn Karper ’55
Merlin A Simons 53 Guy Hoover ‘Fac
Charles B Gaddis 53 Dale McNutt ’53
Don Fraraccio 53 Ann & Albert Fraraccio
Ronald Young 54 Robert Cattarin ’54, Vivian

        Egan ’55, Betty Barnes
        Timpe ’55

Inez Frederick Spake 54 Deceased Classmates
Joy Colley Silverhart 54 C Allen Colley ’51
Linda Webb Kandel 54 Walter & Evelyn Webb ’25/

        ’25 Ja
Barbara Branfield Caner 54 Edward Branfield ’50 &

        Michael Untch ’50
Carl Dietz 55 Michael Joseph Baylor
Mrs. Jack May 55 Roger Zingg ’55
Ellen Knowles Ahearn 55 Edwin & Ruthellen Hartzell

        Knowles ’23/’28
Ralph Sponseller 55 Roger Zingg ’55 & Howard

        ‘Skip’ Good ’57
Kenneth Hite 56 James Williams ’56, Leslie

        Grove ’56 & Richard
        Rasile ’56

Richard Campbell 56 Jim Williams ’56, Les Grove
        ’56 & Dick Rush ’56
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Memorial Donations

From: In Memory of: From: In Memory of:

Joan Cracknell Trautman 56 Shirley Cracknell Wright ’47
Barbara Parker Hartman 56 Bruce Summers ’55
Joyce E Thorpe 56 Shirley Cracknell Wright ’47
Larry Long 56 Coach Julius Tonges
Robert Russell 57 Charlene Pasco Russell ’57

        & Deceased Classmates
Jim Klan 57 North End Guys & Gals
Robert Shanks 57 Lavonne Douds Shanks ’60,

        Edward Shanks, Sr ’53
Joyce Black Heverly 57 Carol Baith ’57
Tommy Bissett 57 Deceased Classmates
Robert Russell 57 Charlene Pasco Russell ’57
Ron & Carole Twark Josh 57/58 Kay Cordingly Campbell ’58
Carol Kannal Read 58 Norman L Read ’56
Frank Scaia Jr 58 Bert Zaina ’58 & Jim King’56
Mike A Phillipi 58 Daniel A Phillipi ’80
Edward Jay Swindell 58 “Quicky” ’58
Thurman E Riddle 58 David R Mainwaring ’39
Sandra Nichols Fink 58 David L Anderson ’58 &

      Lois Elliott Clapsaddle’58
Sandy & Richard Good 58/52 Dick Hoffmeyer ’58, Kay

         Campbell ’58 & Ron
        Forbush ’58

Linda & Jack Sutherin 58/57 Kay Cordingly Campbell ’58
Gary & Patty Facchiano Haupt Linda Panelley Martin ’66
       58/66
Christine Zucchero Muniz 59 Dorothy SpeaksZucchero’28
Beverly Swisher Santucci 59 Robert A Santucci’56
Robert Raga 60 Mary Noble Raga ’60
Edwin G Cassidy 60 Karen L Cassidy ’67
Albert Paone 60 Eddie Paone ’63
David Pazzelli 60 All Class Members
Karen Sandi Handy 60 Jake Sandi
Mary Phillips Arnett 60 David Lloyd ’60
Edwin & Jane Gibson 60 Edwin P & Ruth A Gibson
Roger J Zucchero 60 Jim Leeson ’61
Timothy L Hawkins 60 Ken Hawkins ’40
Lee Woolf 60 Jerry Brush ’60
Glenna & Warner Zingg 60/57 Roger Zingg ’55
Sara & Alan Burky 60/60 Homer & Roberta Richmond,

        Joe Richmond ’62 &
        Ben & Virginia Burky
        ’33/’37

Michal W Mainwaring 61 David R Mainwaring ’39
Rich & Sheila Smith Lobdell 61 Ronald Pugh ’58 & Clay

        Joshua Everson ’89
Dianna & Don Peterson 61/59 Cornelia Sotcan Whitaker

        ’38-Ja
Mary & Bruce Everson 61/61 Clay Joshua Everson ’89 &

        Ron Pugh ’58
Ronald Adams 62 Robert A Adams ’54 & Carol

        Adams Becker ’64
David & Donna Clayton Floyd Kathy Leasure Yukich ’64,
        62/61         Dennis Yukich ’61, Dick

        Amos ’61 & Jane
        Huntley ’62

Lois & Glenn Rupp 63/61 Dr Warren V Kindig ’56
Bob & Judy Dean McGowan 63/64 Gary Van Kampen ’63 &

        Richard Haidet ’63
Claire Culberson Hahlen 64 Jack L Hahlen ’43-Ja, Scott

        Hahlen ’86 & Shirley
        Culberson Stryffeler ’53

Jane Morris Udovic 64 Evan Wadsworth Morris ’27
        & Helen Denison
       Morris

Doug Wade 64 Edward & Barbara Wade
Catherine Williams Mills 64 Nancy Cowan Koch ’69
Mark S Fraraccio 64 James Fraraccio ’62 &

        Gregory M Fraraccio ’64
Darla & Frank Franko 64/60 Linda Ann Timmerman

        Ascheman ’66
Art Garnes 65 Dave Anderson ’58
Drewsilla Bryant Riggins 65 Eric Duro ’46
Theodore V Pase Jr 66 Jim Lear ’66
Joan Gecina 66 Jim Lear ’66
Linda Thatcher 66 Bill Fetters ’63
Daniel P McClowry 66 Ellen Mainwaring ’41
Barbara & Tom Richmond 66/64 Joe Richmond ’62
Diane Hornberger Brimage 67 Judy Cook Shoemaker ’65
Sue Hunter Commerson 67 Robert R Hunter, Sr ’37
David Mangino 68 Mike Polozzi ’63
Bruce Alan Davis 68 Martha McNichol ‘Fac
Carl Ernest Moser 69 Ernie Moser ’35 & Dennis

        Walker ’70
Anthony Facchiano Jr 69 Linda Panelley Martin ’66
Carol Crum Tallman 69 Joni Crum Mastriacovo ’76

      & Nancy Cowan Koch’69
Art & Melinda Greiner Bradley 69 Al Nash ‘Fac
Pamela Peters Gray 70 John F Peters
Lori Lear Ross 71 Jim Lear ’66
Joanne Regoli Baker 71 Mac Regoli
Joyce Regoli Salamon 71 Mac Regoli
Judy & Jerry Sacco 72/70 Don ‘Puddy’ Sacco ’74
John Blebea 74 Duane Wamsley
David Hamrick 74 R G Hamrick
Joan Waggenspack Skidmore 77 Vincent Waggenspack ‘Fac
Jenifer Codrea 77 Al Nash ‘Fac
David Gaume 78 Stuart Tolle ’80 & Jean

        Pizzedaz Gaume ’48
Leighn Ann Thomas Douglas 79 Jim Lear ’66
Jeff Kile 82 Jim Lear ’66
Craig & Stephanie Pietrocola Al Nash ‘Fac
        Unckrich 83
Burt Blosser 85 Jim Lear ’66
Gene Stroia 87 Brett Streza ’81
Troy McClowry 87 Brett Streza ’81
Corey Streza 87 Brett Streza ’81
Stephanie & Brian Murray 87/87 Brett Streza ’81
Heather Martin Castleman 89 Jim Lear ’66
Cathleen Legg Moyers 90 Jim Lear ’66 A

(through September 7, 2010)



The AHS Foundation
P.O. Box 3123
Alliance, Ohio 44601-7123
Return Service Requested

 Dues and donations are very important
parts of the financial growth of the Foun-
dation.
     Membership in the AHS Foundation is
open to AHS graduates and to any person
or organization interested in encouraging
the further education of AHS graduates.
Dues are $20.00 per year and should be sent
to:
AHS Foundation
P.O. Box 3123
Alliance, OH 44601-7123

The AHS Foundation
Newsletter

P.O. Box 3123
Alliance, Ohio   44601-7123

E-Mail:               ahsalum@acs.sparcc.org
Phone:                  330-821-2100
Technical & Chris Blaser ‘91
    Computer Support:   Scott Blaser ‘93
Assembling:      Volunteers
Managing
Editor:               Dick Diser ’63

Dues are important;
Donations are very much appreciated

Donations
From: In Honor Of:
Thelma Martin Pilati 42 Lisa Pilati-Warner ’76
Marie Yukich Frick 60 AHS Class Of 1960
Dick Diser 63 AHS Class Of 1963
Dr Bill Jones 63 AHS Class Of 1963
Betty Iwano 63 AHS Class Of 1963

Melissa worked an internship through
the Cleveland Clinic as a marketing
communications editorial assistant.
Kierstin Werth ’08 has transferred
to Ohio State and changed her major
to Psychology. She has been working
three jobs, but still found time to
become part of the Ohio State
Sportsmanship Council (aka The Best
Fans in the Land). Kierstin is leaning
toward a career as a child/family
psychologist.
Alexandria Bryant ’09 was crowned
the 2010 Carnation Festival Queen in
August. Chelsea Minnich ’10 and
Kendra Schwarz ’10 were selected
members of the court.

Graduates Revisited (Cont.)
in Mooresville, NC with accreditation
in core automotive and NASCAR
technology. William is currently working
at Concord Speedway in NC and hopes
to join a NASCAR Cup team.
Stephen Allen Jones ’03 graduated
from the Northeastern Ohio University
College of Medicine in May. He plans
to specialize in general surgery and will
continue his residency at Western
Reserve, Northside Hospital.
Melissa Loar ’07 plans to graduate
from Ashland University next May with
a degree in Journalism/English. She will
act as the Managing Editor of the school
newspaper this year. This past summer
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